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MARKET MICROSCOPE – A Relatively Small Number Of Stocks Are Propping Up The S&P 500 In 2020
The S&P 500 is up a little year-to-date (+5.57% as of 9/30/20).  The positive result has been heavily dependent on a small group of big winners.

As of September 30th, just under half of the stocks in the S&P 500 were down -
5% or more for the year, while only 36% were up 5% or more.

The five “FAANG” stocks, along with Microsoft, have contributed about 7.4% to 
the return of the S&P 500. The rest of the index is down -1.8% as a unit.

This table shows the 25 largest holdings in the S&P 500 as of 8/31/20 
(FAANG and Microsoft highlighted blue). Sixteen of the top 25 stocks 
(returns highlighted green) have performed well YTD – those 16 stocks 
alone accounted for 33.8% of the weight of the index at the end of August.

Also shown here is Tesla, Inc, which is not part of the S&P 500 Index. As of 
the end of the third quarter, Tesla would be roughly the 8th-largest US 
stock by market cap. Tesla is up over 400% year-to-date.

Sources: Morningstar Advisor Workstation, Vanguard.com, T. Rowe Price
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